

POLICE DEPARTMENT. CITY AND COUNTY OF SAN FRANCISCO

THOMAS J. CAHILL HALL OF JUSTICE 850 BRYANT STREET SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94103-4603



September 29, 2014

Ms. Erica Major Assistant Committee Clerk Board of Supervisors 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, City Hall, Room 244 San Francisco, CA 94102

Dear Ms. Major:

Per your request, the following is an update to the San Francisco Police Department's response to Recommendation 13 of the 2011-2012 Civil Grand Jury report entitled "Déjà Vu All Over Again: San Francisco's City Technology Needs a Culture Shock."

Recommendation No. 13:

The City CIO and the Controller create a citywide asset management system for ICT equipment.

Department	Contact	Response (April 2014)	Updated Response (October 2014)
Police Department (SFPD)	Chief Greg Suhr Susan Merritt, CIO	Disagree. Will not be implemented due to being unwieldy.	Disagree: SFPD cannot implement city-wide asset tracking – needs to be done at the City level. SFPD is tracking its own assets using Excel spreadsheets.

The contact person for this audit is our CIO, Director Susan Merritt. Director Merritt will represent the SFPD at the upcoming Government Audit and Oversight Committee meeting tentatively scheduled for October 9, 2014.

If you have any questions, please contact my office at (415) 553-1551.

Sincerely,

GREGORY P. SUHR

Chief of Police

/cf

c: DC Sharon Ferrigno, Admin Bureau Director Susan Merritt, IT